VSDB Dorms To Be Constructed

STAUNTON (AP) — State Sen. Curry Carter, chairman of the board of visitors of the Virginia School for the Deaf and Blind, says construction of two new dormitories at the school will go ahead as planned despite protests from two members of the Virginia Association for the Deaf.

T. Vernon Cherry, president of the association and Bearnard W. Moore, education committee chairman of the organization, complained in a letter to Carter that the proposed sites of the dormitories were objectionable because of the distance students would have to travel to classes and meals.

Carter said he had received the letter and would inform Cherry and Moore that they need not worry about the safety, welfare, and convenience of the children in the selection of the sites of the new buildings.

He also said he would not call a special meeting of the board of visitors requested in the letter.